
OFFICE OF THE RETURNING OFFICER 

INDIA ISLAMIC CULTURAL CENTRE 

 87-88, LODHI ROAD, NEW DELHI - 110003 

 

 

 

 

 

  

NOTICE 

 
 Whereas, notice calling general election to constitute next governing 
body consisting of President, Vice President, Members of Board of Trtustees 
and Executive Council was issued by the undersigned on the 1st of 
November, 2018; 
 
 Whereas, the postal ballot papers to the voters residing outside 
National Capital Territory of Delhi has already been issued and voting for 
the voters residing in Delhi will be taken on the 6th January,2018; 
 

Whereas, a complaint was received regarding a Whatsapp message 
about holding of a meeting  of Oversees Chapter of IICC at Riyadh on the 
6.12.2018 under the logo of the IICC,  in which Mr Sirajuddin Quereshi, a  
contesting candidate at the said election participated;   

 
Whereas, while the election process is in currency, no such meeting 

should be held even if it was a  private visit  as this violates the provisions 
of the Model Code of Conduct; 
 

Now, therefore, you are directed to clarify your view in the matter by 
05.00 p.m of 14.12.2018.  In case your reply is not received in the stipulated 
time, it will be presumed that you have nothing to state in the matter and a 
unilateral action will be taken. 
 

 
By Order, 

 
 

Sd\- 
(Tapas Kumar Bhattacharya) 

PReturning Officer 
Dated 13.12.2018. 

To 
Mr. Sirajuddin Qureshi 
 


